## THE BOYS AND GIRLS HIGH SCHOOL PARENT LEADERSHIP INSTITUTE

## 1700 Fulton Street Brooklyn, New York 11213

March 14, 2012

Mr. Larry Jayson Brooklyn Housing and Family Services 415 Albemarle Road Brooklyn, New York 11218

Dear Larry Jayson:

The Parent Leadership Institute of Boys and Girls High School held its first conference for parents on Saturday, March 10, 2012 at Boys and Girls High School. On behalf of the Institute, I sincerely thank you for the significant contribution that you made to the overall success of the conference.

Your organization's participation in the segment that highlighted the available services and resources that support the education and well-being of students and families in our community was greatly appreciated. Your involvement enriched our efforts to realize our goal to edify and empower our parents. We value the partnerships that can be forged between community-based organizations and the Institute as we pursue our commitment to enhance and increase parent engagement in our community.

Thank you again for your support. We look forward to future collaborations.

Yours very truly,

Renee Young

Parent Facilitater

**BGHS Parent Leadership Institute**